# Contributions to the The United Thank Offering Memorial Trust Fund 2016 -



THE HISTORY OF
THE UNITED THANK OFFERING
MEMORIAL TRUST FUND

The United Thank Offering Memorial Trust Fund was established in 1982 as a permanent trust to support the work of the United Thank Offering. Prior to 1982, the costs of United Thank Offering Educational Materials and meetings were taken out of the annual Ingathering and staff costs were taken from the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society budget. Thanks to the generous gifts to this Trust Fund, the costs to administer and promote the United Thank Offering no longer diminish the Ingathering. Since 1982, 100% of funds placed in Blue Boxes were granted to support mission and ministry throughout the church.

Gifts to the Trust Fund enable ongoing prayer and remembrance. The personal contributions in thanksgiving for, in honor and in memory of individuals are permanently recorded in this book, which is kept in the United Thank Offering office at the Episcopal Church Center and displayed at each Triennial Meeting/General Convention.

The United Thank Offering Board and Staff extends our deep appreciation for every person's contribution to the fund and will honor their expressed intentions upon its receipt and finally when recorded to this book in prayer Each gift fosters this important spiritual discipline of our blessings becoming a blessing for others.

Thank you for contributing.

Sincerely,

The Board and Staff of the United Thank Offering

# Contributions Given In Memoriam to The United Thank Offering Memorial Trust Fund 2016 - Present

Gift in Memory of:

Ms. Enid Bishop

Ms. Enid Bishop

Ms. Enid Bishop

Mr. Gene Lasechi

Mr. George Ames

Ms. Charlotte Strowhorn

Ms. Betty Jean Blaeuer

Ms. Betty Jean Blaeuer

Mrs. Elsie Pelfrey

Mrs. Mari-Lou Triebenbach

Ms. Jo Redman

Ms. Jo Redman

Ms. Jo Redman

Ms. Char Camfield

Mrs. Mari-Lou Triebenbach

Donated By:

Dena Lee, Diocese of Southern Virginia

Sue Ann Backus, Diocese of Delaware

Saint Mary's Episcopal Church, Erie, Pennsylvania

Peggy Lasechi, Diocese of West Virginia

Sharon Tucker, Diocese of Long Island

Episcopal Women's Ministries, Diocese of Indianapolis

Joan E. Casleton, Diocese of Missouri

Nadine Thornburg, Diocese of Missouri

Dr. Marcie Cherau, Diocese of Florida

Bonnie Lervik, Diocese of Minnesota

Gurtie Berkner, Diocese of Minnesota

Dr. Hope Thornberg & Mr. Jim Easter, Diocese of

Minnesota

Kathy Mank, Diocese of Southern Ohio

The Rev. Deborah Brown, Diocese of Minnesota

Margaret Cooper, Diocese of Missouri

Kathy Mank, Diocese of Southern Ohio

Gail Donovan, Diocese of Western Michigan

Gail Donovan, Diocese of Western Michigan

Constance and George Ott, Diocese of Milwaukee

St. David's Episcopal Church, Diocese of Minnesota

Edwin L. Tom, Diocese of Northern Indiana

Dean and Ann Henjum, Diocese of Minnesota

Sandra Squires, Diocese of Nebraska

Robert Triebenbach, Diocese of Minnesota

Gift in Memory of:

Ms. Joan Claire Brown

Ms. Florette Lewis

Ms. Florette Lewis

Mrs. Mari-Lou Triebenbach

Ms. Joanna Gresicki

Ms. Florette Lewis

Ms. Kathy Graham

Ms. Kathy Graham

Mr. Darren Svee

Ms. Elizabeth Chanette

Mr. Darren Svee

Ms. Joanne Furnish, Chicago Coordinator

Ms. Joan Claire Brown

Ms. Joanne Furnish

Donated By:

Julia and Philip Meers, Diocese of Iowa

Dorothy "Dottie" Leland, Diocese of Spokane

Molly Oliver, Diocese of Oregon

Episcopal Church Women, Diocese of South Dakota

Women's Guild of St. Peter's Church, Diocese of Chicago

Katharine Hunt, Diocese of Oregon

Episcopal Diocese of Nebraska

Sandra Squires, Diocese of Nebraska

Sylvia McKinley, Diocese of Montana

Daveen B. Green, Diocese of Rio Grande

Sandra Squires, Diocese of Nebraska

Kathryn H. Milliman, Diocese of Chicago

Julia and Philip Mears, Diocese of Iowa

Episcopal Church Women, Diocese of Chicago

Gift in Memory of: Donated By:

Mr. Jordan Dietrich Ms. Sherri Dietrich, Diocese of Maine

Mrs. Mona Fraser, ECW Diocese of Long Island Ms. Birdie Blake-Reid, Diocese of Long Island

Ms. Jennie Kircher Saint Peter the Fisherman Episcopal Church, New Smyrna

Beach, Florida

Ms. Jennie Kircher The Swindell Family, Diocese of Central Florida

Ms. Jennie Kircher

Ms. Ann B. Gillis, Diocese of Central Florida

Ms. Jennie Kircher Ms. Alice Jackson, Diocese of Central Florida

Ms. Jennie Kircher The Schubert Family, Diocese of Central Florida

Mrs. Rosa Louise Nixon Lewis Bernice Turner, Diocese of Maryland

Ms. Anne Dow Newton Burke Bernice Turner, Diocese of Maryland

Rt. Rev. James A. Kelsey, 10<sup>th</sup> Bishop of the The Rev. Marion Luckey, Diocese of Northern Michigan

Diocese of Northern Michigan and his wife Mary Kelsey and the Rt. Rev. Thomas K. Ray, 9<sup>th</sup> Bishop

of the Diocese of Northern Michigan

Mrs. Caroline Rose, wife of the Very Reverend
Lawrence Rose, Dean of The General Seminary of

Mrs. Elizabeth Campbell, Diocese of South Dakota

the Episcopal Church 1947-1966

Ms. Betty Bayne-Massey Ms. Kayla Massey, Diocese of New York

The Rev. Canon Dalton Downs and Ana Downs Ms. Maria Malagon, Diocese of Maryland

# Contributions Given In Thanksgiving to The United Thank Offering Memorial Trust Fund 2016 - Present

### Gift in Thanksgiving For:

The Ministry of the United Thank Offering The Ministry of the United Thank Offering

Duane and Barbara Schafer

### Donated By:

The Episcopal Church Women, Diocese of Lexington

Province V Gathering

Education for Ministry at Grace in the Desert, Diocese of

Nevada

# 2017

### Gift in Thanksgiving For:

The 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Ordination of the Rev.

Allan W. Reed

James and Phyllis Krotz

United Thank Offering

### Donated By:

Amy Lancaster, Diocese of Pennsylvania

Episcopal Diocese of Nebraska

Phyllis S. Randolph Estate

# 2018

### Gift in Thanksgiving For:

The Rt. Rev. Todd Ousley

Susan Peterson's 70<sup>th</sup> Birthday

The 2015-2018 UTO Board

Willeen Smith & Delores Seidel

The Rev. Canon Heather Melton

For the 2015-2018 UTO Board in furthering the

mission and legacy of UTO

Caitlyn Darnell's graduation from Berkeley Divinity

School

Outgoing UTO Board Members

The life and ministry of the Rev. Florence Li Tim-

Oi

The 2015-2018 UTO Board and Staff

June Anderson and Katie Kading and all of their

work on the parish UTO Ingathering

Episcopal Women in Province 7

The 2015-2018 UTO Board and Staff

The 2015-2018 UTO Board and Staff

The Julia Chester Emery Internship Experience

### Donated By:

Margaret and George Klumb, Diocese of Northern

Michigan

Jane Ames, Diocese of Long Island

The Rev. Canon Heather Melton, Navajoland

Yvette J. Presnell, Diocese of Milwaukee

Ms. Birdie Blake-Reid, Diocese of Long Island

Ms. Birdie Blake-Reid, Diocese of Long Island

Ms. Vernese Smith, Diocese of Long Island

Ms. Joyce Landers, Diocese of Central Gulf Coast

Ms. Caitlyn Darnell, Diocese of Virginia

The Rev. Marion Luckey, Diocese of Northern Michigan

The Rev. Sarah Carver, Diocese of North Carolina

Valinda Jackson, Diocese of Kansas

Reina Lopez, Diocese of Honduras

Joyce Haines, Diocese of Southern Virginia

Katelyn Kenney, Diocese of Texas, UTO Intern